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Garnet Nokuda hurts all over and is sick and tired of feeling sick and tired.

"I finally came to the conclusion that I am not superwoman," Nokuda admits. "I look normal and healthy but I've always prided myself on my 
intelligence and problem-solving skills and I felt that slipping away. I thought I had early Alzheimer's until I was diagnosed with 
fibromyalgia in April by a rheumatologist. For years I had unexplained symptoms."

Every day activities most people take for granted like wringing out a wash cloth, sleeping or writing a letter can be extremely painful for 
someone suffering with this Chronic Pain and fatigue-related Syndrome.

"After a car accident, I had problems getting a good night's sleep and increasing pain in my hip. My body seemed to overreact to normal 
stimuli."

Fibromyalgia or FM is a form of muscular rheumatism and chronic pain and fatigue affecting over 6 million Americans, seven times more 
middle-aged women than men. Many people do not know they have this condition because it is difficult to diagnose. FM is diagnosed by the 
presence of widespread pain and tenderness in at least 11 of 18 specific locations throughout the body according to the American College of 
Rheumatology.

"Sixteen of the 18 tender points hurt. I have fatigue, body-wide pain, irritable bowel syndrome, cognitive difficulties, numerous 
allergies, multiple chemical sensitivities, insomnia and depression. My husband tells me I am not listening but what he's saying is just 
not connecting. The information is there, it's just not computing."

Nokuda has helped people overcome barriers to employment for the State of Nevada in Carson City since 1990. She spent years traveling from 
doctor to doctor trying to find out what was wrong with her. Because her symptoms are not outwardly visible, doctors insinuated that she 
was lazy, too sensitive and/or "it's all in your head." This lack of comprehension about her pain and illness took its toll.

"It was a relief to get a diagnosis. But I am very lucky. Often people lose their jobs, their marriages, their friends. Stress makes 
symptoms worse," said Nokuda. "I recently had to give up my second job which meant we lost our house and my husband lost his job. I feel 
guilty but I had to cut back."

New lifestyle choices and changes have been key to overcoming symptoms. Nokuda has had to scale down her activities.

"I am learning how to cope. Balance is the operative word," said Nokuda."I walk 30 minutes a day. But I have had to give up things I really 
love such as quilting, painting, and writing. Sometimes I feel betrayed by my body."

Christopher Hussar, a Reno dentist who specialises in craniofacial pain disorders since 1978, says that hidden infections in the jaw often 
cause chronic pain all over the body.

"The concept of chronic dental infections producing pain elsewhere in the body used to be more widely accepted in American medicine," 
Hussar explains. "Since 1988, using an approach called neural therapy, I have performed thousands of dental procedures to remove 
chronically infected or dead bony tissue to relieve unexplained pain."

Your teeth are connected to the rest of your body and each tooth corresponds to a part of the body.

"First I ask patients where do you hurt and do a series of tests to determine the probable cause. Someone with fibromyalgia may have a 
bacterial infection, lack of circulation, nutritional deficiencies, a build-up of lactic acid and/or a low grade infection," Hussar 
emphasizes. "I try to blast the infection away with everything I can all at the same time, to help the immune system. I tell patients, 
don't just learn to live with the pain. You can get better.

"I have been able to reverse headaches, hearing disorders, arthritis pain, rheumatological problems, chronic chest pain, heart conditions, 
multiple sclerois-like symptoms, sinus, eye problems, and all manner of unexplained pain disorders."

Dr. Teresa Chavez, a Carson City rheumatologist, notes multi-dimensional treatment options for people with fibromyalgia work best.

"It covers all the bases. I try to look at the whole person," Chavez explains. "Often there is a trigger event such as a car accident that 
causes traumatic injury. This can be a significant trigger.

"I let patients know there is a definite sleep disorder and try to help modify the pain and fatigue with muscle relaxants, anti-
inflammatories and good sleep habits. There usually is loss of physical conditioning because they've stopped doing everything."

Chavez discusses treatment options and lifestyle choices that seem to work best for her patients.

"Pain killers create other problems and often interfere with sleep. I concentrate on fatigue management such as pacing yourself, planning 
ahead for activities, realizing that you can't push yourself like you used to and get away with it, and permitting yourself to be tired. I 
try to get patients involved in support groups, get literature to family members to help them understand why things are different now. I 
encourage my patients to remain employed and active as much as possible.

"But they may need to consider a job change or modifying their hours and work station, such as sitting on ergonomically correct chairs. 
It's really easy to get socially isolated and depressed with this condition. If the person is a valued employee, the employer will usually 
react positively. But if the employee has called in sick a lot and the employer doesn't have a lot of patience, the job can be lost.

"I stress low-impact activity to improve mental attitude, relieve symptoms of depression and isolation, and it also releases natural 
painkilling hormones that help with sleep and pain. Walking, swimming, stationary bikes are great. Some do yoga, very light massage, and 
foot reflexology. They have to start very slow and there might be soreness at first," Chavez concludes.

For sufferrs, there is new hope on the horizon. Experts a discovering new information every day about fibromyalgia and the other auto-
immune syndromes including chronic fatigue, lupus, Addison's disease, hypothyroidism and osteoporosis.

For more information about AG Immune, a scientific breathrough immune enhancement nutraceutical that has changed my life and the lives of 



many others, visit www.bodywise.com or contact C.S. Hecht at csmagic@yahoo.com. 

Pain Management Resources and Lifestyle Adjustments

Diet: Craving carbohydrate-rich foods occur when serotonin levels are low such as is found in people with fibromyalgia. Normal levels of 
serotonin are necessary for proper sleep, normal mood, and pain control. Serotonin levels rise within an hour or so of eating foods rich in 
carbohydrates. But these are a quick fix which can make things worse in the long run. Complex carbohydrates raise serotonin levels. These 
include breads, pasta, potatoes, or rice. Some experts feel eliminating caffeine, sweets, dairy products and meat from the diet can also 
relieve symptoms.

Exercise: Swimming, walking 20-30 minutes a day, yoga, tai chi, or other low impact exercises are important to keep the body conditioned.

Foot reflexology with essential oils can help with pain. >

Good Sleep Habits: Create a regular routine going to bed at the same time every evening whenever possible. Valerian is one herb that 
assists relaxation.

Teeth: The teeth are connected to the entire body and dead infected bone from extracted wisdom teeth and other teeth may be causing 
infections that cause pain all over the body. See a holistic dentist.

Hormones: Dr. John Lee talks about the importance of balancing the hormones and recommends using a natural progesterone cream. This can 
lessen the painful cramping (Heartland products are the best I have found and use). For more information, contact me at csmagic@yahoo.com.

Supplements including Vitamins and Minerals: Food sourced vitamins including B-complex with folic acid, B12 and B-6, C and E, minerals 
including calcium and magnesium, MSM, 5-HTP, SAM-E, Organic Germanium, Echinacea, Enzymes and drinking 8-12 glasses of water a day to flush 
the system of accumulated toxins. FM patients have very low levels of growth hormone and could require injections. Some of these are 
expensive and controversial. Check with your doctor or health care provider.

Some form of involvement with a support group, therapy, or counseling (past life regression, hypnotherapy, psychotherapy) is a recommended 
component to help deal with shame, crisis and stress. Besides it is now being documented that over 90% of women with fibromyalgia have been 
abused in some way (sexual, verbal, emotional, mental). Because of the emotional trauma and shock, there has been consequential damage in 
the brain/chemistry and mechanics. (Read the article The Fibromyalgia Syndrome: It's Not All In Your Head by Thomas W. Shinder, M.D.) email 
csmagic@yahoo.com).


